
Minutes for meeting on February 28, 2022

Member Present Not Present Member Present Not Present

Tariq Abu-Jaber X Jean O’Neil X

Amy Bisbee X Eric Schmitt X [R]

Chris Flory X Steve Smith X

Holly Hendricks X

Other attendees: [R] = remote Charles Dudek [R], William Sayre [R], Podge Thomas [R],
Emily Cohen [R], George Lewis, Osa Flory, Jonas LaPointe, Gwen Blodgett, Steve Snow, W
Barry Thompson, David Gabrielson, Luciano Barrios, Angela Otis, Lynn Gerlinser

At 7:03 pm Chair Smith called the meeting to order.

Chair Smith moved through the slides below, pausing for comments, questions and discussion
along the way.  These included:

A comment from an Old Goshen Road resident regarding the 2021 Ember Gardens inquiry, and
concerned with the possibility of a fairly large scale operation with significant traffic increase,
uncertainty about structure, number of employees (perhaps 25-30), security, lighting, fencing.

A concern that additional buildings in the rural zone may change the character due to
development, could be a snowball effect, and farms choose to sell.

A comment from an attendee who was involved in drafting original bylaw; in favor of allowing for
outdoor cultivation, and in the reducing 500’ buffer restriction; feels it may be an impediment to
development in town center.

A question as to whether any other marijuana proposals have been made. Planning Board
answered that while there may have been a handful of casual inquiries to the town, only the one
Ember Gardens initiative has come to the Planning Board.



A comment that Registered Marijuana Dispensaries - page 26 - seems all encompassing - not
allowed in VR or Rural districts, and that there may be a possible contradiction in sections 9.25
and 9.26.  Attendee comment in favor of exclusion altogether.

A concern about prior year Ember Gardens proposal. The commenter drives by a cultivation
facility, doesn’t want unwanted smells, noise, traffic, light.

A comment about the importance of maintaining rural character versus balancing with the ability
to get a special permit in rural district.

A question as to whether there is a way to allow for a group of small farmers to form a co-op
type of operation, with the comment that marijuana is a cash crop that can help farmers stay in
business.

A question about water, both water volume and pesticide runoff into wells.

A question about the status of other communities with cultivation e.g., Cummington.

A concern about “nose under the tent” expansion scenarios, i.e., get an initial permit then
expand.

A question about the nature of Wlliamsburg zoning: Village Mixed vs. Village Rural vs
Rural/Residential.

A question about whether bylaw can preclude commercial use in a rural area.

A question about whether it is possible and a good idea to restrict edibles in the form of candies.

A question and discussion about odor.

Discussion of security, fences, and lighting.

A concern about tree clearing.

A concern about pesticide use and groundwater and drift.

A concern about the proposed bylaw change: the 10 employees limit is still too many.



8:28 Flory motions to close meeting, Tariq seconds; motion passes unanimously; meeting
adjourned

Respectfully submitted,

Eric Schmitt
























